FINAL


 Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
September 25, 2018
Present:
Hugh Morton (HM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), , Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS)

Absent:
Karen Raus (KAR), Karen Powell (KP), Tracy Priestner (TP)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

GC then suspended the meeting for a tour of the new police station.

GC re-opened the meeting at 8:25pm.

Minutes:
7/10 minutes were presented for approval.  KR motioned and TS seconded to approve as presented.  All were in favor.  8/21 minutes were presented for approval.  KR motioned and BM seconded to approve as presented.  The vote was unanimous with TS and BB absent for that meeting.
Reports:



Administrator:
None


School Building:
None


Accountant:

None

Liaison:
 
None
Steve Fors (SF), Moderator:  He wanted to discuss ways to make the recommendations at town meeting.  The warrant asks a question and the motion answers that question.  The recommendation should be specific to answer the question.  Such as “recommend x $'s from fund x for purpose y” or “recommend adopting of by-law” or “recommend taking no action”.  These statements should be printed in the warrant.  Individual members should speak on the minority opinion at town meeting.  GC said that was a good point and that other towns do this.  Anything we can add besides yes or no.  We will discuss this strategy as we go through the budget cycle.  SF stated that townspeople have every right to change the fincom's decision on an article as long as they have a funding source.  SF feels that the budget article should use all the little sources of funds and leave the big ones for town meeting.  GC said the town meeting prior to this was the worst than this one.  The town financial policy is to use free cash for other items, not the general budget.  SF thinks fincom should suggest the least disruptive source.  GC said most of the leftover money is free cash.  HM said if someone wants to make a significant change, they need to have a funding source unless they are taking from one to give to another.  It is not fincom's job.  GC said it is fincom's job to say no and only what is available. SF said if someone suggests a funding source, such as taxation, and there ends up being none available, we would just have a special town meeting to rectify it.  BM said it would negate the work done by Fincom to have a balanced budget for town meeting.  SF said all he is suggesting is a less disruptive source, such as free cash, since the townspeople can make changes.  GC said as we build future budgets, we need to follow the towns financial policy.  SF said some towns only put in “sum of money” and fincom has the dollar amount and funding in the recommendations.  BB said it seems the problem is making minor adjustments and not knowing how to do it.  Townspeople can attend the fincom meetings to become educated or to make changes before the warrant is set.  SF said it is a wise policy to not use free cash for recurring expenses but town meeting has the ultimate word.  GC said educating the town is very important and we have to have SF in the meeting before finalizing the warrant.  SF thanked all the members for the great job that they do.
Other:

GC read a memo sent out by the town administrator regarding the FY20 budget.  He will email him regarding when the fincom can expect the draft budget.



KR brought up the Briggs Rd Fire Station roof.  It is in need of being repaired.  The Fire Chief has been to CIPC several times requesting it but has decided other items were more of a priority and pushed it off.  Now it is leaking and the cost is increasing and he fears it cannot wait until after town meeting.  The last big storm we had blew off some shingles and there are now buckets catching water in the building.   He feels we need to have the Chief in at the next meeting to discuss the urgency and the cost.  GC said he will need to follow the process through the reserve fund and also needs to go to the BOS to discuss the urgency.  TS said the Chief was at the last CIPC meeting and gave quotes on the repair.  He said the situation seemed really bad.  He said it was a possible $32-40k.  GC said we will invite him to the next meeting.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by TS and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on October 16th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Botelho, Recording Clerk


